Federal Employer Identification Number (EIN)

It is advised that each club obtain a Federal EIN number as you will need this for your club’s bank accounts.  The personal social security number of a member, parent or leader should never be used as that individual is required to report any interest paid on accounts with their social security number on the tax forms.  Information on obtaining an EIN can be found at this web page: http://www.irs.gov/businesses/small/article/0,,id=97860,00.html.  If you are not able to locate this page, type in federal employer identification number to a search engine and select the one that leads you to a site with an “irs.gov” in the web address.  You will need an EIN to apply for tax exempt status and open a bank account.  

Tax Exempt Status of 4-H Organizations Authorized to

Use the 4-H Name and Emblem
Related information to tax exempt status follows:
( 4-H clubs are exempt from sales tax when purchasing items for use by the club.  The Waushara County 4-H tax exempt number is ES-25759.  A copy of the original certificate follows this page.

( 4-H is exempt from paying sales tax on items unless your fund raiser exceeds 20 days in duration and $15,000 receipts.  The 4-H Leaders Association must pay sales tax because of the duration of their fund raisers and gross amount of income generated by them.

( 4-H volunteers can claim out of pocket expenses on their federal income tax form.  This includes items such as fees, materials, awards and travel expenses.  Personal assets, such as supplies that are consumed at 4-H meetings, are deductible.

( Donations to the 4-H program can be deducted by the donor on their federal income tax form.  

( 4-H organizations are exempt from filing federal tax papers provided they normally have less than 

$25, 000 gross receipts during a year.  
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4-H Fund Raisers

Fund raisers should promote healthy youth development. In addition to raising funds, the project should be one in which 4-H members can have an educational experience and learn life skills. Fund raising should only be conducted to meet a specific goal established through broad input of a 4-H organization’s membership. Generally money raised during the course of the 4-H year should be spent that same year unless the fund raising goal is long term, such as the establishment of an endowment fund. It is not recommended that 4-H entities hold more than one year’s operating budget in reserve.  Additional information on fund raisers follows can be found on the Wisconsin 4-H webpage: http://www.uwex.edu/ces/4h/resources/mgt/documents/4hFundraising.pdf
Clubs wishing to hold a raffle must file for a raffle license and follow all reporting procedures.  A link to the information is found on the following webpage: http://www.uwex.edu/ces/4h/resources/mgt/financial.cfm

